

Matthew 28:17-20

You'r course becauses:

Volume VIII

June, 1980

Ladge, Domis ilwood, Lillig Bobjon, Sgrade veyel and Dobbio Carting

(Junction of Routes 66 & 366)

Number 4

Dear Friends.

TING TO A CARRY MEMBERS AND A CONTROL OF THE STREET OF THE PROPERTY OF THE PRO Congratulations to all 1980 graduates! May God's blessings be yours -and also the hopes expressed in this poem. enter a como entro entropia como conse

We Wish Thee

What shall we wish Thee for the coming year? Twelve months of dream-like ease? no care? no pain? Bright spring, calm summer, autumn without rain Of bitter tears? Wouldst have it thus, my friend? What lesson, then, were learned at the year's end?

What shall we wish thee, then? God knoweth well If we could have our way no shade of woe Should ever dim thy sunshine; but we know Strong courage is not learned in happy sleep, Nor patience sweet by eyes that never weep.

Ah, would that our wishes were of more quail To keep from thee the many jars of life! Still let us wish thee courage for the strife --The happiness that comes of work well done, --And, afterwards, the peace of victory won! Author unknown

In the Apollo-Ridge Class of 1980 was Debra L. Wiester, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Leland Terry Wiester. Graduating from Franklin Regional were Sandra Tomer, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Delmar Tomer, and John Zeigler, son of the Richard J. Zeiglers. John has enrolled at Waynesburg College, Waynesburg, Pa. From Greensburg-Salem Area High School we have Milton Brinker, son of Mr. and Mrs. Milton H. Brinker. Kiski Area graduated the following: Craig Bryan, son of Mr. and Mrs. Craig A. Bryan,

Eric Kiebler, son of Mr. and Mrs. Robert G. Kiebler, Lisa Pfeffer, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Harry L. Pfeffer, and Douglas Ross, son of Mr. and Mrs. Glenn T. Ross. Doug will attend Gannon College in Erie, Pa., majoring in Business Administration.

Dr. Jeffery D. Hartman, son of Mr. and Mrs. Leonard C. Hartman, received his doctor's degree from the University of Pittsburgh School of Dental Medicine on May 25, 1980 in Diploma Ceremonies at Carnegie Music Hall, Pittsburgh, Pa. He and his wife, the former Amy Ross, and little daughter Shilo have already moved to Three Springs, Pa., where he will serve in the clinic at Orbisonia, Pa. Lawrence Klobuka, husband of the former Kim Ross, received his degree in Mining Engineering at Penn State University on May 31, 1980, and will continue graduate studies there on a fellowship. Kim will be involved in a Junior Museum Project at Penn State this summer, teaching crafts and reading. Robert Keith McBride, son of Mr. and Mrs. Robert F. McBride, received his degree in Electrical Engineering from the University of Pittsburgh and has accepted a position with Westinghouse in Blawnox. He is also planning to be married this summer. Lynn Waltenbaugh, daughter of Molly and the late Carl Waltenbaugh, is home for the summer after completing her freshman year at Washington and Jefferson College in Washington, Pa. Nadine Dunmire, daughter of the James Dunmires, a Junior at Kiski Area, was inducted into the National Honor Society at a program there on May 8, 1980.

Also, in the field of education, Poke Run Church has completed another successful year of Vacation Church School, from June 9th through June 13th with the final program on Sunday evening, June 15, 1980. The theme for our 1980 Vacation Church School was "Created For Love". The program was a very successful school with eighty students, fifteen leaders, four refreshment ladies and four helping mothers attending. Those giving of their time, talents, and energy in conducting this worthy project were: Helen Silvis supervisor, Laurie Martin director of music, Becky Lange, Donna Elwood, Lillian Robron, Barbara Weyel and Debbie Zerbini, nursery, Irma McDivitt and Kathy Moneymaker, kindergarten, Janice Troup and Jimmietta Lanfrankie 1st and 2nd grades, Carol Bowman and Mary Elwood, 3rd and 4th grades, Carol Thompson and Beverly Tagliati, 5th and 6th grades, Mary Hostetler and Nancy Long 7th and 8th grades, Emma Dunmire and Patty Lengauer, 9th through 12th grades. Pearl Alexander, Lillian Linsenbigler, Janet Wiles and Judy Jobe assisted with the refreshments. Many cookies, orange drink, material for crafts and labor were donated by many families. Thank you one and all! for the many contributions. Our deepest appreciation to all who took part, especially the teachers, who helped make this a success.

Mrs. Joseph R. Silvis, Church School Superintendent, wishes to remind all interested persons that it is time to register for Church Camp at Pine Springs. The opportunity is open to all who are 3rd grade through 12th grade.

Activities of the Youth Fellowship the last few months --

April 5th -- A very successful Car Wash, Bake Sale & Easter Egg Hunt;

April 6th -- Sunrise Service & Breakfast- they also helped with the Maundy Thursday Communion Service;

April 11th - Our Youth were invited to Union Presbyterian Church - for Fun Night;

May 4th -- Sunday after Morning Worship Service the Youth had a Family Dinner in recognition of Christian Family Week, with the congregation invited; 52 people attended. After the dinner, the youth had a program.

May 11th -- The Youth took part in the morning worship service in form of music. They also gave plants to all mothers attending.

June 8th -- Youth Family Picnic at Nadene Dunmire's Home, 32 persons attended.

June 22 -- Meeting at church, then off to Pine Springs Camp for work week.

The second quarterly meeting of the Women's Association was held Tuesday evening, June 3rd, 1980, in Fellowship Hall, with Rugh Circle in charge of the program. A team of three women from the First Presbyterian Church of Greensburg -- Margery Long, Doris Weinert, and Peggy Carpenter -- presented a panel discussion on the 1979 National Presbyterian Women's meeting at Purdue, in which they had participated. Emma Dunmire conducted the business meeting. A motion was made and passed that girls reaching the age of eleven or sixth grade level were eligible for membership in Circle 1. Circle 2 reported that they had purchased a baby's layette. They also made up health kits for mission work. Circle 1 girls were hostesses for the evening. At the next quarterly meeting, September 2, 1980, Circle 2 will be hostesses and also in charge of the program, which will feature a film entitled "A Present Help". This movie shows where the Summer Medical and Thank Offering money is used.

Since the last issue of The Ranger these marriages have been performed by Rev. Roy S. Brice. James Robert McQuaide, son of Mr. and Mrs. James E. McQuaide and Cynthia Lynn Bowman, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Joseph G. Bowman in the Sanctuary on March 29, 1980. James C. George, Jr. and Cindy S. Butler in the Sanctuary on April 19, 1980. Donald H. Jordan and Debra L. Mull in the Sanctuary on May 3, 1980. Donald is the son of Mrs. Robert Jordan.

Congratulations to the newlyweds and to these couples who have celebrated anniversaries. Mr. and Mrs. C. McKee Speer celebrated their 40th Wedding Anniversary on June 8, 1980. They were honored on May 24, 1980, at a surprise anniversary party at the home of Mr. and Mrs. James Dunmire, by the Academy Building Sunday School Class. A beautiful cake placed above a fountain with two cakes on either side, baked by Mrs. Dunmire, displayed the 40th year medalion. A lovely table of food was placed in the yard and the evening was pleasantly spent eating and visiting with the guests of honor and their son Jack, his wife Barbara and their children Sharon and David, who made the trip from Philadelphia especially for this occasion. A lovely gift was presented at the close of the evening and a grand time was had by all.

the ship of the office happine of the dupling of the state of the ship of the congratulation cards for their 50th Wedding Anniversary. Helen also extends her available thanks for all her get-well cards of the ship of all her get-well cards of the ship of all her get-well cards.

Although the silver wedding anniversary of Alta Jean (Young) and Glenn Ross was actually June 10th, they were honored on Sunday, June 15, 1980, with an Open House and picnic supper for about forty guests at their home. Hosts for this happy event were their children, Dr. and Mrs. Jeffery Hartman (Amy), Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Klobuka (Kim), David and Douglas Ross. This celebration was the culmination of a busy month for the Ross family with both son-in-laws graduating from universities, and younger son Doug graduating from High School. Son David, who has been attending Art School in Cleveland, returned there after the festivities to a summer job.

Jean and Bernard McQuaide had their 30th Wedding Anniversary on June 15th.

Their daughter Renee, living in Crawford county with her husband Jim Bates raising dairy cattle visited them for a few days in honor of the occasion and also Fathers Day.

Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd McQuaide were honored at an Open House at their home on Sunday, May 11th, 1980, for Mother's Day and Mr. McQuaide's 80th birthday. Hosts were their children, Jack and Valgean Smeltzer of Erie, Pa. and Tom and Mary Jean McQuaide of Cleveland, Ohio.

New babies in Poke Run families are: -- A daughter, Heather Lynn, born March 27, 1980, in Allegheny Valley Hospital, to Sally (McCutcheon) and Cornelius 2. Jankosky. Maternal grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. Olen McCutcheon.

A son, Matthew Scott, born April 2, 1980, in Allegheny Valley Hospital to Mark and Kathy Schneider Beacom. Maternal grandmother is Mrs. Lloyd Beacom.

On Sunday, April 20,1980, the following children were baptized at the morning service: -- Stephanie Anna Bowman, daughter of Ricky Lee Bowman and Sheryl Ann (Gouchnour) Bowman. Michael Richard Eck, son of Richard Michael Eck and Marilyn Sue (Kiebler) Eck. Rebecca Lynn Moneymaker, daughter of Marvin Paul Moneymaker and Kathleen Ann (Craig) Moneymaker. Jamie Suzanne Wiles, daughter of Garrett Boyd Wiles and Janet Louise (Beighley) Wiles. Donald Glenn Rairigh, Helen Jane Rairigh, twins Scott Allen Rairigh and Mary Elizabeth Rairigh children of Glenn Robert Rairigh and Nancy Ann (Ferguson) Rairigh.

On Easter Sunday, April 6, 1980, these persons were received into the membership of Poke Run Church. Profession of Faith -- James Richard Bowman, Larry Lee Bowman, Jr., Miss Patti Rae Bowman, Miss Carolyn Diane Buckley, Laine Alan Jobe, Miss Tammy Lynn Kiebler, Miss Kelly Marie Lightner, Miss Lori Lynn Moneymaker, Miss Carmen Lynn Smith, Todd Brandon Fink, and Miss Tina Marie Moorhead. On Reaffirmation of Faith -- Mr. Elwood A. Krusey, Mr. Donald P. Lengauer, Mr. Mark Timothy Martin, Mr. and Mrs. Marvin Paul Moneymaker, Mr. and Mrs. Richard Michael Eck, and Mrs. Albertus Reed Christy.

Mrs. Kathleen Hartman Keim has transferred her membership to the St. Paul United Methodist Church of Youngwood, Pa.

Mrs. Mildred Elizabeth Hartman Randolph (Mrs. David E.) died on April 5, 1980. She united with Poke Run Church on July 14, 1963. The sympathy of the congregation is extended to her family, and also the Nelson Thompson family on the death of Betty's father, John Shawley of Conemagh Township, who died April 28, 1980, and also to Mr. Ernest Glunt on the death of his wife Mrs. Mildred Glunt who died on April 28, 1980.

The recent tornado, which put Apollo on national radio and T. V., did not directly affect the Poke Run area - for the information of you readers in distant places. And for that we are profoundly grateful! However, many relatives and friends of members were involved in the disaster. This event brought back vivid memories to our pastor, Roy S. Brice, who, with his wife and 68 young people, clung face downward to a hillside at a church camp in Washington County as the devastating June 23, 1944, tornado passed through Western Pennsylvania. If you want visible evidence of the power of that storm -- just turn to page 42 in your Poke Run History for a picture of Mr. Brice's '41 Ford after having been demolished by that "Twister". Fortunately, the Brice's and their young companions suffered little or no injury. The Sunday following our recent tornado Mr. Brice used two mementoes from the 1944 calamity to emphasize his sermon -- a "much patched" pair of trousers and a Bible!

Glenn Gearhard, son of the John H. Gearhards, is anticipating a busy summer under the Penn State R. O. T. C. program. Between his three-week air-borne training at Fort Benning, Georgia, and his month-long Atlantic cruise based at Jacksonville, Florida, Charleston, South Carolina, and Norfolk, Virginia, he will relaz for a week with his sister Carol Croff and family in Youngstown, Florida. Jane Gearhard spent Easter week-end with her sister Lois (Mrs. Maurice) Umble in Mason, Ohio. They then went together to Youngstown, Florida, to visit Carol and family, enjoying the Gulf Coast lovely Panama City and its beaches. The highlight of the visit was getting acquainted with the Croff's new month-old son, Joseph Leonard.

Wenby Bossart, daughter of the Wendell Bossarts, recently returned from a very enjoyable two-week vacation in Arizona, where her sister Becky lives and works. The sisters toured the state, visiting the areas of Phoenix, Tucson, Tombstone, Scottsdale and the Grand Canyon.

The Harry L. (Skip) Pfeffers are moving to Columbus, Ohio, on July 11th. Skip was transferred there over a year ago, but Evelyn and the children stayed here so that Lisa could finish her senior year at Kiski, and to sell their home. They have purchased a house in Columbus. Lisa plans to study Cosmotology there.

Kiski Area marching symphonic and stage bands recently brought back trophies from the National International Music Festival in Wildwood, New Jersey. Competitions were held in parade, field show, concert and stageband and drum major events. Kiski Area's stage band took a third place award, the symphonic band won a second place award, the marching band took a third place in the field show and a first place award in the parade in which 40 bands participated. The Kiski bands were awarded a total of four trophies. The "Band Front" which is comprised of the color guard majorettes and banner lineup tied for 1st place in the "Best Front" division. Kiski's "Front" was awarded 1st place for overall "Band Front" in the marching events. Two trophies brought home by the front. Some of the young people from Poke Run Church participated in the competition. They were: Laura Bryan playing flute, Courtney Lavrich playing cymbals in the marching events and basson in the concert, and Mary Lou Hostetler playing tuba.

Congratulations are in store for Lisa Heinlein, Lois Striner, Kelly Scott and Brenda Hostetler who were among the Top 15 in Washington Jr. High 8th grade class.

These persons have been in area hospitals recently: - Gladys Hartman, Vera McDivitt and Richard Kistler in East Suburban, Monroeville, Pa., Marie Brewer in Shadyside Hospital, Pittsburgh, Pa., Bertha Johnston, Sandy Thompson and Ronald McDivitt in Westmoreland Hospital, Greensburg, Pa., John Gearhard and Hazel Mc-Cutcheon in Allegheny Valley Hospital, Natrona Heights, Pa., John L. Cochran in Jeannette Hospital and Garnet Beighley in Citizen's General Hospital in New Kensington.

The John Gearhard family appreciates the concern of Poke Run friends expressed by their cards, phone calls and visits during John's hospitalization in May.

Mrs. Edgar L. (Marie) Brewer wishes to thank her friends, members of the congregation and Rev. Brice for all the expressions of get well wishes and prayers during her hospitalization and recovery at home.

Robert E. Kiebler wishes to thank his Poke Run friends for their concern, good wishes, and prayers during his recent illness.

"God has two dwellings -- one in heaven, and the other in a loving heart."

Marjorie F. Ames.

A neighboring Presbyterian church recently inserted this plea from its choir director: HELP WANTED -- More choir members -- especially tenors. Short hours, no wages, but many fringe benefits, both now and in the hereafter. Same applies to Poke Run Choir!

Drudgery is as necessary to call out the treasures of the mind as harrowing and planting those of the earth.

From Guidewords, An Anthology of Inspiration and Humor.

BUILDINGS CARETAKER -- Mr. Edgar L. Brewer is terminating his services on June 30th.

Further recognition of this fact will be made in the September issue of The Ranger. Persons interested in this position should contact Mr. Richard E. Ryman, Sr., Vice-President of the Board of Trustees (telephone 327-8208).

### MONEYMAKER APPOINTED ASSISTANT LIBRARIAN

Kathy Craig Moneymaker has been appointed by the Session to assist the librarian and assume responsibilities in the librarian's absence. Kathy is a new church member, and her enthusiastic support is very much needed and welcomed.

The services of additional helpers can certainly be utilized in the library. Anyone who would like to type and catalog library books, please see the librarians -- Betty Bossart and Kathy Moneymaker.

Many books have been donated since the last issue. Anna M. Bowman made a large contribution of approximately 165 titles. Some of the major ones are MY RELIGION by Helen Keller; GOD, THE ATOM, AND THE UNIVERSE by James Reid; UPON THIS ROCK by Frank Slaughter; THAT QUAIL, ROBERT by Stanger; REMARKABLE BIRTH OF PLANET EARTH by Morris; LIKE A ROARING LION by Otis; FREEDOM FROM THE SEVEN DEADLY SINS by Billy Graham; THE HOLY SPIRIT AND HIS GIFTS by Sanders: WHAT WE MUST KNOW ABOUT COMMUNISM by Overstreet; CAPTAINS COURAGEOUS by Kipling; CREATIVE LIVING FOR TODAY by Maltz; WITNESSING MADE EASY, JESUS WANTS YOU WELL, WHAT TO DO WHEN YOUR FRIENDS REJECT CHRIST, SOUL-WINNING MADE EASY, FAITH MADE EASY by C. S. Lovett; RAPPING ABOUT THE HOLY SPIRIT by Ramm; DARE TO LIVE NOW! by Larson; A WOMAN'S WORLD, THE MATURE YEARS, THIS WAY TO HAPPINESS, and HOW TO HANDLE FEELINGS OF DEPRESSION by Clyde M. Narramore; THE IMITATION OF CHRIST by Thomas a Kempis; THE DEVIL LOVES A SHINING MARK by Vaus; LIKE A MIGHTY WIND by Tari; THE END OF THE DAYS (a study of Daniel's visions) by Bloomfield; CONVERSION by E. Stanley Jones; GOD IS FOR THE ALCOHOLIC by Dunn; FOLK MEDICINE by Jarvis; PRAYER, CONVERSING WITH GOD by Rinker; FRIENDS WITH GOD by Catherine Marshall; GUIDE TO SURVIVAL and KISSINGER, MAN OF PEACE? by Kirban; THE BRIGHT SIDE OF LIFE by Dixon; THE WORLD, THE FLESH, AND THE DEVIL by Lindsell; HOW TO READ A BOOK (the art of getting a liberal education) by Adler; AFRICAN NOTE-BOOK, THE LIGHT WITHIN US, and AN ANTHOLOGY by Albert Schweitzer; GOD'S FORMULA FOR SUCCESS AND PROSPERITY: HISTORY OF THE JEWS by Goodman; ONE NATION UNDER GOD by Walton; DARE TO DISCIPLINE by James Dobson; CAMEOS, WOMEN FASHIONED BY GOD by Kooiman; A PRISONER AND YET... by ten Boom; THE TOUGH-MINDED OPTIMIST by Peale, MAN AGAIST HIMSELF by Karl Menninger; and many, many more too numerous to list in this article. The librarians are indeed grateful to Anna Bowman for this very generous donation.

Rebecca Moneymaker, a very young donor, has provided a lovely children's book: A TREASURY OF HOLLIE HOBBY.

Mary Lou, Brenda, and Keith Hostetler have also made a generous gift of the following good titles for young readers: DICK WHITTINGTON AND HIS CAT; THREE Aesop FOX FABLES; TO WALK THE SKY PATH; THE BIG JUMP and other stories; MAKE WAY FOR DUCKLINGS; GREEN EGGS AND HAM; CASE OF THE DUMB BELLS; JULIUS; NO FIGHTING, NO BITING!; WONDERFUL LOOKING-THROUGH GLASS; DIGGING-EST DOG; BEARS' PICNIC; MEAN MAX; FROG AND TOAD TOGETHER; ROBERT THE ROSE HORSE; and QUEENIE PEAVY by Robert Burch. Young readers will really enjoy these interesting books and be most grateful to the Hostetler children for their fine donation.

Monetary contributions have been made in memory of Mr. and Mrs. LESTER C. HARTMAN and Mrs. MILDRED HARTMAN RANDOLPH.

Mrs. Robert Matteo has resigned as an assistant clerical secretary for personal reasons. We thank Beverly for the time she has given as an assistant. As a reminder to all please continue to have all announcements for the bulletin to Mrs. Leonard Hartman by Wednesday of each week, as the bulletin is being printed on Thursday. We welcome Jodee McQuaide as an assistant in the office for the summer. Jodee is home from Penn State College and will be in her Senior year in the Fall.

# TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN -- PRINCIPALLY LOT OWNERS -- ON MONUMENTS and MARKERS --POKE RUN PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH CEMETERY:

Some of the monuments and markers in the Poke Run Cemetery are leaning to the point of being dangerous. The Board of Trustees feel the need of making this information known to those having monuments and markers in the cemetery with the hope that they will take steps to have these conditions corrected to this end. This notice is being placed in The Ranger with a view to bringing this matter to the attention of all. Further information relating to this situation may be obtained by contacting the Board of Trustees c/o William Knepshield, Secretary, Address: R. D. #1 Box 157, Apollo, PA 15613, telephone 727-7777.

Have you noticed errors or omissions in this issue? If so, please contact the Church Office relative to such information, or deposit the information in the box in the Narthex.

Do you know of something which should be included in the September issue? Items for the September issue of "The Ranger" should be reduced to writing and deposited in the designated box on the table in the Narthex or mailed to Poke Run Presbyterian Church, R. D. 1, Box 221, Apollo, Pa. 15613. Such items may include thoughts, events, achievements, etc. suitable for sharing with others, such as: poetry and prose writings by members and friends of members, one item per issue; editorial thoughts; significant and interesting events; births, deaths, marriages; travels, visitors and visitings; graduations, enrollments, employments and occupational advancements; and any known changes of address.

ta formato esta fair establica TIME FOR GOD No time for God? ... What fools we are, to clutter up Our lives with common things, And leave outside hearts gate The Lord of Life, and Life itself --Our God! No time for God? This to expedit the very

As soon to say no time To eat, or sleep, or love, or die. Take time for God, Or you shall dwarf your soul: And when the angel, Death Comes knocking at your door, A poor, misshapen thing you'll be To step into eternity!

Some day you'll lay aside This mortal self, and make your way To worlds unknown; And when you meet Him face to face Will Hee -- should He -- Have time for you?

(Taken from Sunday School Beacon, published by the Bible Missionary Publications Dept.) Submitted by Anna Hughes to share with others a poem she likes.

# BUDGETED CURRENT and BENEVOLENCE CONTRIBUTIONS are payable to:

Mrs. Mary Louise Moore, Financial Secretary Address: R. D. 2 -- Box 200, Export, Pennsylvania 15632 (Telephone 327-2143)

GROUNDS CARETAKER -- Mr. Larry Baker is now under contract by the Board of Trustees to be the grounds and cemetery caretaker. His telephone number is 327-2328 or 327-8197. Grave opening fees have been increased by the Board of Trustees to now be: Tally remain the designed bloods the Johnson \$192.50

Non-Members -- \$220.00 Infants -- \$82.50

### TELEPHONE NUMBERS:

Caretakers:

Office and Manse, 327-5563 Annex Kitchen, 327-2850

Mrs. Leonard C. Hartman, Office Mgr., 327-5443

Bldgs. - Grounds - 327-2328

The Frontice drawing on this issue of "The Ranger" is by Mrs. Donald P. Lengauer.

### PROSPECTUS:

"And The Glory, For Ever" will be the sermon subject for Sunday, June 29th; and on Sunday, July 6th, the sermon subject will be on the theme, "On Waiting For The Day"

Two Services of Worship are scheduled for Sunday, July 13th:
11:00 A. M. Worship, preceded by Church School at 10:00 A. M. with classes for all age groups. The sermon subject at the 11:00 A. M. Worship Service is: "Our Cares and Concerns"

8:00 P. M. -- THE SERVICE IN PREPARATION FOR HOLY COMMUNION
Sermon subject -- "Inward Preparations"

The Session will meet at the close of the Service in Preparation for Holy Communion at which time the persons uniting with the Church are to meet with the Session. Public Reception of the new members will be at the Holy Communion Service at 11:00 A. M. on Sunday, July 20th. Persons wishing to unite with the Church are requested to indicate their wishes in this regard by use of the "I WISH" folders or by conferring with the Pastor or some other member of the Session.

Instruction and conference sessions for persons uniting with the Church are being held in the Church Office on Sundays at 10:00 A. M. Poke Run Presbyterian Church extends a cordial welcome to prospective new members, by profession and by reaffirmation of faith, and by certificate of dismission and recommendation from other congregations. Newcomers to this community are invited to consider making Poke Run Church their new Church Home.

THE SACRAMENT OF HOLY COMMUNION . . . . . Sunday, July 20th, at 11:00 A. M.

Communion Meditation -- "Hours That Come"

Please remind others of Holy Communion!

THE SACRAMENT OF CHRISTIAN BAPTISM . . . . Sunday, July 27th, at 11:00 A. M. Sermon subject -- "What Do We Have To Do?"

In presenting children for Baptism, parents announce their faith in Jesus Christ and show that they want their children to study Him, know Him, love Him, and serve Him as His chosen disciples; and at the time of Baptism the members of the Church promise to tell these new disciples the good news of the Gospel, to help them to know all that Christ commands, and, by fellowship with them, to strengthen their family ties with the household of God.

Parents with children to be Baptized should contact the Pastor (327-5563); or the Clerk of Session, Glenn T. Ross (727-7353).

# AUGUST, 1980 -- POKE RUN C'URCH

While August is regarded as Vacation Month, may it not be spent as a time of vacation from spiritual essentials relating to God. Rather, may August be regarded as a time of spiritual renewal -- a time during which the membership worships under the leadership of guest pulpit voices and guest soloists.

Guest Ministers scheduled for August, alphabetically listed are:

Dr. William M. Aber, The Executive Presbyter of Redstone Presbytery; Rev. Arthur R. Day, Jr., Pastor of West Newton United Presbyterian Church; Rev. Lee F. Dinsel, Pastor of the First United Methodist Church of Belle Vernon; and

Rev. David P. Foresman, Pastor of the First Presbyterian Church of Export and Stated Supply of the United Presbyterian Church of Slickville.

May Poke Run Church on the Sundays of August be the central gathering place for the families of the congregation and community. "..... They that wait upon the Lord shall renew their strength; they shall mount up with wings as eagles; they shall run, and not be weary; and they shall walk, and not faint."

Isaiah 40:31

### Each Sunday:

10:00 A. M. -- Church School, with classes for all age groups

11:00 A. M. -- Divine Worship, with Guest Ministers in August as indicated above

7:00 P. M. -- Youth Fellowship, unless otherwise announced

(Please read the Sunday bulletins for further service and program announcements.)

# FROM POKE RUN CHURCH -- TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN:

You are welcome! -- to this House of Prayer, and to the work and worship of this congregation. Multitudes have made their way to this lovely and holy hill to worship the Eternal God. Here the Word is preached, the Sacraments are administered; and all things whatsoever Christ has commanded are taught. The vows of holy marriage are exchanged; the bereaved are comforted; sinners are saved; saints confess their sins; the weary and heavy laden find rest for their souls; and time's richest friendships are sealed for eternity. May you find in Poke Run Church fellowship, reverence, and a Christlike atmosphere.

"O sing unto the Lord anew song: sing unto the Lord, all the earth. Sing unto the Lord, bless His name; shew forth His salvation from day to day." Psalm 96:1,2

"Make a joyful noise to the Lord, all the lands! Serve the Lord with gladness! Come into His presence with singing! Know that the Lord is God! It is He that made us, and we are His; we are His people, and the sheep of His pasture. Enter His gates with thanksgiving, and His courts with praise! Give thanks to Him, bless His name! For the Lord is good; His steadfast love endures for ever, and His faithfulness to all generations." Psalm 100

"O worship the Lord in the beauty of holiness: fear before Him all the earth."

Psalm 96:9

POKE RUN PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH R. D. #1, BOX 221 Apollo, Pennsylvania 15613

STATE OF THE PROPERTY OF THE P

The second second second second

the second and assess the fact of the first and all as as as an income

territorio de morale presentante de la composició de la composició de la composició de la composició de la com La composició de la composició

CONTROL OF THE SECOND S

to detail the comment of the comment

and the second of the second o

TERIAN CHURCH
U. S. POSTAGE
P A I D
Pania 15613
Permit No. 8
APOLLO, PA 15613

Postmaster: Address Correction Requested